Radnor Township Board of Health Meeting Minutes March 19, 2018

Board of Health Members Present: Dr. Andrew Forman, Dr. Nancy Sharts-Hopko, Dr. Joan Capuzzi, Ms. Kathy Durr, Ms. Linda Schanne, Mr. Paul Crotty, Dr. Charles Wheeler

BOC Liaison: Mr. John Nagle

Radnor Township School District Liaison: Mr. Kevin Kane Radnor Township Health Inspector: Marie Carbonara Assistant Health Inspector: Kathryn Carlomagno

Student Reps: Emily Chen, Julia Shi

BOC member Sean Farhy (intern 7th ward)

Absent: Mr Matthew McCaffrey, Dr. Amit Khanna

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

- I. Review and approval of Jan 16, 2018 meeting minutes
- II. Health Officer's Reported by Marie Carbonara

III. Old Business

- A. Suggested Chicken ordinance guidelines reviewed at the planning commission. Planning Commission will review guidelines for the next steps.
- B. Presentations are always welcome for public information.
- C. Teen weeks events reviewed by student reps, Emily and Julie. Each week will be themed with activities planned at Radnor High School. Twitter account in use is RadnorBHS. Student projects for May presentations are underway.
- D. Teen sleep lecture was held at Radnor High School on March 12. Speaker Dr. Wendy Troxel from Rand Corp.

IV. New Business

- A. Dr. Charles Wheeler introduced as new Radnor Board Health member. Dr. Wheeler has over 30 years as a child welfare professional.
- B. Teen Health week activities are live on Twitter account.
- C. Commissioner Nagle requested a review of smoking ban in Radnor in public spaces. Last reviewed in 2014. Parks and recreation is reviewing smoking on township parks. BOH will review and suggest statement on this issue. Linda will present vaping topic at next BOH meeting.
- D. Kevin Kane gave a review of the wellness committee at Radnor High School. The committee reviews topics on nutrition and physical fitness. Looking to expand

- topics such as mental health. Looking for support and contributions from members of the BOH.
- E. Pertussis case at RHS in Feb. Dr. Forman reviewed vaccination process and immunity protection.
- F. Flu cases in the last two weeks have declined. Nasal flu vaccine has been approved for next season.
- V. Announcements-None
- VI. Public Participation-None

Adjournment at 6:30 pm, please join next Board of Health meeting:

Monday April 16, 2018 at 5:30.